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St. Anthony of Padua Catholic Church 

Rev. Fr. Steny Mascarenhas OCD 

PASTOR steny1ocd@shaw.ca  (778-321-8301) 

Deacon James Meskas  (604-615-5677) 

jamiemeskas@gmail.com 

PARISH STAFF  

Beccie Bokenfohr (Administrative Assistant) 

st.anthonys@shaw.ca  
SUNDAY EUCHARIST  

Sunday 09:00 am, 11:00 am  

WEEKDAY EUCHARIST  

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday  

and Saturday 09:00 am Tuesday, 7:00 pm  

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION Monday, 

Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday 8 to 8:40 am, 

Tuesday 6:30 pm to 6:55 pm  

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT  

 Every Friday at 09:30 am (Benediction at 10:30 am)  

 

PARISH GROUPS 

Parish Finance Council:  

Parish Pastoral Council: Rick McArthur 604 220 5843 

CWL: Joan Postnikoff  604 491 1891 

Knights of Columbus: Gerard Gouwenberg, 604 316 9708 

Youth Ministry:   

PREP:  

RCIA:  Ginny Lejeune 604 796 9573 

Lectors: Jack Van Dongen 604 997-4625 

Eucharistic Ministers:   

Counters: Wilma Struys 604 796 8901 

Sacristy: Patrick Donegan 604 796 0261 

Ushers/Greeters:  Gerald Struys 604 796 8901 

Fundraising committee: Jack Van Dongen 604 997-4625 

Parish Screening Committee:   

Peggy Turner 778 878 0650 

Maintenance: Frank Van Scheyndel 604 491 3000 

SACRAMENTS: Please contact the Parish Office 

Music coordinators 

Anna Gouwenberg at 604-796-2341 

Ron & Marguerite Rocheleau  604 796 1236 
Project Advance: Leonne Beebe 604 796 3382 

Gerard Gouwenberg, 604 316 9708 

Parish Website:  http ://stanthonyagassiz.ca 

We, the Catholic community of St. Anthony of Padua, 
relying on the wisdom and the grace of God, unite 

ourselves to the call for  renewal and transformation of 
our spiritual, social and economic life  

29th    Sunday in ordinary Time  –  22 October 2017 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

World Mission Sunday October 22, 2017 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

On Sunday, October 22, 2017 the Catholic Church throughout the 

world will observe World Mission Sunday. This year it has been 

given the theme: “Rediscovering Mission at the Heart of 

Christian Faith”. 

On this day Catholics everywhere are invited to support the 

mission work of the Church by their prayers and through 

financial contributions to the special collection taken up at the 

weekend Masses. 

The distribution of the proceeds of this collection is overseen by 

Pontifical Mission Societies, the money is used for the missionary 

work of the Church in the neediest areas of the world. 

In his message for this year’s World Mission Day, Pope Francis 

quotes from the gospel of John, the transformative power and the 

mission of Christ filled with joy that offers new life: the life of the 

Risen Christ who, by bestowing his life-giving Spirit, becomes 

for us the Way, the Truth and the Life (cf. Jn 14:6) He is the Way 

who invites us to follow him with confidence and courage. In 

following Jesus as our Way, we experience Truth and receive his 

Life, which is fullness of communion with God the Father in the 

power of the Holy Spirit. That life sets us free from every kind of 

selfishness, and is a source of creativity in love (World Mission 

message 2017). 

Your generous prayer and financial support of World Mission 

Sunday is an excellent way to enable the Society for the 

Propagation of the Faith, a good opportunity for making the 

missionary heart of Christian communities join in prayer, 

testimony of life and communion of goods, in responding to the 

vast needs of evangelization. 

Thanking you for your participation in and support of this annual 

celebration. 

Yours in the Spirit of Mission, 

Bishop Vincent Nguyen 

Auxiliary Bishop of Archdiocese of Toronto 

CCCB Bishop Ponens with the Pontifical Mission Societies 

mailto:parish.sapa@rcav.org
mailto:steny1ocd@shaw.ca


22 October 2017 29th  Sunday in Ordinary Time 22 October 2017 

Mass Intentions 

Sunday 9 am 

11 am 
Thanksgiving  

Monday 9 am Theresa Kim Family 

Tuesday 7 pm    

Wednesday 9 am   

Thursday  9 am   

Friday 9 am Marti VandeRaadt+ (60thB’day) 

Saturday 9 am Annie & Domini D’Mello+ 

15  October 2017 

Envelopes $1,075.00 

Loose $151.35 

Total $1,226.35 

   

 .  

. 

Up-Coming Events 
Adoration: F irst Friday of every month at 9.30am 

  Divine Mercy Novena: Every Friday 9.30 am  

Parish Finance Council meeting is on 25th Oct. 7pm 

Holy Communion for  the shut in - may be given at home 

upon request. Please contact the parish office.    

We remember in prayer all those who are sick, including:  

Peggy Turner, Florence Sinclair, Cheryl Yaretz, Fr. Gerry 

Guillet, Paul Mckenzie ,  Ernie Solomon, Louis Hunter, 

Richard Pennier-Hall, Fred Postnikoff, Carol Beebe, Mike 

Harrison, Nick Rusnak, Terry Huculak, Quirinus Corneilius, 

Stella Hildebrandt.  

We remember in prayer: those who have  died: Gerry 

Chappell, Gottfried Wolfe, Klaudia Renner, Gerald Oosterlaar, 

Fr. DD MacDonald, Hazel Loreen Phillips.  

New in the Parish? Have you registered yet? If you are new 

or have not registered yet, please fill out a Parish Registration 

Form available in the gathering area.  Drop off at the office or 

in the collection basket at Mass. 

Men's Hostel needs clean and dry  socks, and new 

underwear donations. Don't let the nice warm weather fool 

you it's gonna be cold and wet sooner than later.  For most of 

us this is just an inconvenience, for our guests and many others 

who live outside, it is more serious.  We have nearly 1500 

individual guests stay with us over the span of a year.  And we 

have many others come to our door asking for clothes, food, 

and more. Having clean and dry socks and underwear (new) is 

a top request.  We need your help urgently.  Catholic Charities 

Men’s Hostel is in immediate need of men’s socks and 

underwear of all sizes.  Please drop them off at your parish or 

at the Men’s Hostel at 828 Cambie Street after 9:00AM.  

Thank you for keeping our guests warmly dressed and also in 

your sincere prayers. 

CAH: Balancing Life, Faith, and Avoiding Common 

Career Mistakes 

Many young adults say they would like to have more support 

when discerning big life decisions, such as transitioning to 

new jobs, careers, or going back to school. Christian Dy will 

provide clarity and insight while borrowing from Ignatian 

spirituality and discernment to help all those who are 

searching. Come have a pint and enjoy some great Irish fare 

at the docks at Mahony and Sons on October 25 and 

November 15. Register at rcav.org/catholic-after-hours. 

The Importance of a Will  (Estate Planning Presentation) 

Why is wording in your will important? What can go wrong 

when your wishes are not properly documented? Join this free 

presentation on November 14 by lawyers Jacy Wingson QC, 

McQuarrie Hunter LLP, and Tim Lack, Lunny Atmore LLC. 

Jacy and Tim will present the importance of having a properly 

worded will. There will be a short Q&A session after as well 

as light refreshments, tea and coffee served. Register at 

rcav.org/epg. 

Reflection: Nobel-prizing winning author, Toni Morrison, assessing 

the times, asks this question: “Why should we want to know a 

stranger when it is easier to estrange another? Why should we want 

to close the distance when we can close the gate?” Except this isn’t a 

question, it’s a judgment. 

It’s a negative judgment on both our society and our churches. 

Where are our hearts really at? Are we trying more to close the 

distance between us and what’s foreign, or are we into closing gates 

to keep strangers estranged? 

In fairness, it might be pointed out that this has always been a 

struggle. There hasn’t been a golden age within which people 

wholeheartedly welcomed the stranger. There have been golden 

individuals and even golden communities who were welcoming, but 

never society or church as a whole. 

Much as this issue is so front and center in our politics today, as 

countries everywhere struggle with their immigration policies and 

with what to do with millions of refugees and migrants wanting to 

enter their country, I want to take Morrison’s challenge, to close the 

distance rather than close the gate, to our churches: Are we inviting 

in the stranger? Or, are we content to let the estranged remain 

outside? 

There is a challenging motif within Jesus’ parable of the over-

generous vineyard owner which can easily be missed because of the 

overall lesson within the story.  It concerns the question that the 

vineyard owner asks the last group of workers, those who will work 

for only one hour. Unlike the first group, he doesn’t ask them: “Do 

you want to work in my vineyard?” Rather he asks them: “Why 

aren’t you working?” Their answer: “Because no one has hired us!” 

Notice they don’t answer by saying that their non-employment is 

because they are lazy, incompetent, or disinterested. Neither does the 

vineyard owner’s question imply that. They aren’t working simply 

because no one has given them the invitation to work! 

Sadly, I believe this is the case for so many people who are 

seemingly cold or indifferent to religion and our churches. Nobody 

has invited them in! And that was true too at the time of Jesus. 

Whole groups of people were seen as being indifferent and hostile to 

religion and were deemed simply as sinners. This included 

prostitutes, tax collectors, foreigners, and criminals. Jesus invited 

them in and many of them responded with a sincerity, contrition, and 

devotion that shamed those who considered themselves true 

believers.  For the so-called sinners, all that stood between them and 

entry into the kingdom was a genuine invitation. 

Why aren’t you practicing a faith? No one has invited us!  

Just in my own, admittedly limited, pastoral experience, I have seen 

a number of individuals who from childhood to early or late mid-life 

were indifferent to, and even somewhat paranoid about, religion and 

church. It was a world from which they had always felt excluded. 

But, thanks to some gracious person or fortunate circumstance, at a 

moment, they felt invited in and they gave themselves over to their 

new religious family with a disarming warmth, fervor, and gratitude, 

often taking a fierce pride in their new identity.  Witnessing this 

several times, I now understand why the prostitutes and tax 

collectors, more than the church people at the time, believed in 

Jesus. He was the first religious person to truly invite them in. 

Sadly, too, there’s a reverse side to this is where, all too often, in all 

The Location of the Tabernacle 

Guidelines for  the Building and Restoration of Church 

Edifices in the Archdiocese of Vancouver 

No: 3. Tabernacle: The tabernacle is the receptacle in which the 

Blessed Sacrament is reserved. It is to be immovable, made of 

solid and opaque materials, and locked so that the danger of 

profanation may be entirely avoided. The Most Holy Eucharist 

must be reserved in every parish church and in only one 

tabernacle in the church. The tabernacle is to be located in an 

elevated position in the sanctuary of the church, along the 

central axis behind the main altar  (“Norms for the Placement 

of the Tabernacle in the Parish Churches of the Archdiocese of 

Vancouver”- January 12, 2010).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All  Souls Day ï November 2nd, 2017: The Church devotes the 

month of November to pray for the deceased members of our 

families and friends.   You are invited to offer Mass(s) for these 

loved ones throughout the year, but most particularly during the 

month of November.   Envelopes for this purpose have been 

placed in the Gathering Area beside a clearly marked box for 

you to deposit them.   A stipend of $10 per envelope is 

suggested.    

The Book of Life is placed in the Gathering Area where you can 

enter the name(s) of the loved ones that you wish to have 

remembered and prayed for.  

Eternal Rest grant unto them O Lord,  

and let perpetual light shine upon them. 

May they rest in peace. 

ANNUAL  MASS FOR DECEASED BISHOPS, 

CLERGY AND CONSECRATED MEN AND 

WOMEN : The annual Mass for deceased bishops, clergy 

and consecrated men and women will be held at Holy 

Rosary Cathedral on Thursday, November 9 at 12:00 noon.   

All parishioners are most welcome to attend this special 

Liturgy concelebrated by the priests of the Archdiocese.   

Remember kindly in your prayers during the month of 

November those who have laboured for the Church in 

Vancouver and pray that the Lord will send more 

dedicated men and women to continue their ministry. 

religious sincerity, we not only don’t invite certain others 

in, we positively close the gates on them. We see that, for 

example, a number of times in the Gospels where those 

around Jesus block others from having access to him, as 

is the case in that rather colorful story where some people 

are trying to bring a paralytic to Jesus but are blocked by 

the crowds surrounding him and consequently have to 

make a hole in the roof in order to lower the paralytic into 

Jesus’ presence. 

Too frequently, unknowingly, sincerely, but blindly, we 

are that crowd around Jesus, blocking access to him by 

our presence. This is an occupational danger especially 

for all of us who are in ministry. We so easily, in all 

sincerity, in the name of Christ, in the name of orthodox 

theology, and in the name of sound pastoral practice set 

ourselves up as gatekeepers, as guardians of our churches, 

through whom others must pass in order to have access to 

God. We need to more clearly remember that Christ is the 

gatekeeper, and the only gatekeeper, and we need to 

refresh ourselves on what that means by looking at why 

Jesus chased the moneychangers out of the temple in 

John’s Gospel.  They, the moneychangers, had set 

themselves up as a medium through which people has to 

pass in order to offer workshop to God. Jesus would have 

none of it. 

Our mission as disciples of Jesus is not to be gatekeepers. 

We need instead to work at closing the distance rather 

than closing the gate. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

22 October 2017 

Contact Office or Fr. Steny OCD  


